
 
 
 

NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY: 
INITIAL STUDY/NEGATIVE DECLARATION 

FOR THE ADDITION OF A NORTHBOUND RIGHT TURN LANE FROM 
AVIATION BOULEVARD TO ARTESIA BOULEVARD 

IN THE CITY OF REDONDO BEACH 
 

The City of Redondo Beach (Lead Agency) hereby requests comments on the Initial 
Study/Negative Declaration for a proposed northbound right-turn lane from Aviation Boulevard to 
Artesia Boulevard (project) in the City of Redondo Beach, Los Angeles, California.  

Public Comments. The Initial Study/Negative Declaration is being circulated for a 30-day public 
review period commencing on January 13, 2020. Copies of the Initial Study/Negative Declaration 
are available at the City of Redondo Beach, Public Works counter, 415 Diamond Street, 
Redondo Beach, CA 90227; the Redondo Beach Public Library, 303 N. Pacific Coast Highway, 
Redondo Beach, CA 90227; and on the City’s website: 
https://www.redondo.org/depts/public_works/engineering/current_projects/default.asp  
Comments will be accepted until 5:00 p.m. on February 13, 2020. Please send your comments, 
along with the name and address of an appropriate contact person to: 
 

Mr. Didar Khandker, P.E., MSCE 
City of Redondo Beach 

415 Diamond Street 
Redondo Beach, CA 90227 

Didar.Khandker@Redondo.Org 
Fax: (310) 374-4828 

 

Project Summary. The City of Redondo Beach is proposing to widen the northbound travel lanes 
along Aviation Boulevard to add a 15-foot-wide right-turn lane onto Artesia Boulevard. Existing 
signage, sidewalk, and landscaping along Aviation Boulevard would be relocated to accommodate 
the widened roadway and right-turn lane. 
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